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                   Tuesday 9th August 2021
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
Welcome back to the Autumn Term! 

We would like to start be saying how wonderful it will be that the children will be benefitting from having two class teachers working together this academic year. Mrs Potter, who is already a HLTA, is training to become a fully-fledged class teacher. She is going to be gaining her qualification whilst teaching. We wish her the best of luck with this and we are excited about the opportunity that two class teachers working in parallel will bring to the classroom.
We hope that you all enjoyed a well-earned rest over the holidays and we would like to take this opportunity to invite you to consult the Class 4 Page of our school website which can be accessed through the following search string: 

st-georges-somerset.org.uk

Classes

Class 4 2021 2022

Here you will find the Yearly Curriculum Overview (if you are reading this on line, you have already negotiated your way to this page) and lots of useful information for the year ahead. 
You will be able to see our weekly timetable, which will show you when our PE and Swimming slots will take place, Science planning, Maths planning , RE planning examples , spelling lists, grammar terminology and Year Group Milestones so that you can be fully aware of what will be taught in Class 4 this year. We will update this site through the year with further examples of planning. 
If you would like additional information on planning, I will be able to provide samples of our Literacy texts and plans and our spelling and grammar resources if we are able to run a Meet the Teacher event later in the term. If this does not take place, feel free to contact me directly if you would like to look at these planning resources. We are in the process of creating a whole school planning document this year so, by the end of the year, we hope to be able to provide a complete picture of all planning across the school. 
If you would like to know more about our Literacy or our Maths Curriculum, please visit the Literacy or Maths pages held within the Parents / Curriculum tabs on the website. 

We are starting the new term with a Speaking and Listening Wow. We would like to invite your child to prepare a presentation on something memorable from their holiday; this memorable event can be as simple as seeing a jelly fish on the shoreline to as amazing as seeing a relative for the first time. The children will be presenting to the class at first but may then be asked to present to the school or to a group of adults if their presentation is extremely memorable in itself! 

The real purpose of the Wow is to invite our children to think about the importance of speaking and listening and to consider the needs of an audience. We want to encourage our children to speak clearly and with a wide vocabulary. At the same time, we will also encourage them to be attentive listeners. 
In Autumn One, we would like to visit Taunton Library. 

In Autumn Two we will be raising money for Children in Need with a sponsored challenge. 
In Spring Two, we will be celebrating World Book Day and Shakespeare Week. 

Our class trips this year will be to Pinkery OEC in Summer One and The Museum of Somerset in Summer Two. The Pinkery trip will be an overnight residential and will be linked to our Geography and Science Curriculums. We will provide more details on this in Spring Two. The Museum of Somerset trip is linked to The Monmouth Rebellion. 
We can provide children with stationery here at school. We will allow children who show competence when handwriting the use of a pen as the year progresses. Children may bring in a small pencil case containing their own stationery but this is not a necessity as we can provide all equipment needed and a large pencil case and exciting stationery can sometimes be a distraction. 
We change reading books on a Monday and again on a Thursday. Book change is always guided by a teacher. 

In the first few days of the term, we will be hearing every child read on an extended basis to ensure that we are sending them home with books that are correctly matched to ability levels. Please be patient with us on this front. We try hard to match Summer Term assessments with Autumn Term baselines but this can take time. 
Homework each week will be to learn spellings for a weekly test (weekly), to learn times tables (weekly) and to complete either a Mathletics task, a Bug Club text or a Google Docs assignment linked to topic work (these activities will rotate). 

Homework will be set via Google Docs on a Monday. Spelling and Times Tables tests/ challenges will be on a Monday and homework will be checked on a Monday to ensure completion from the previous week. 

Reading Logs will be checked weekly (Mondays). We try to hear each child in the class read each Monday to check their progress in reading. We expect the children to collect new vocabulary and to make entries in their logs that prove that they have read through the week. Golden Tickets will be awarded to children who fill in their reading logs to the required standard. We cannot emphasise enough how important it is to read at home with your child each week. We will provide an opportunity for your child to access our school library each week so that they can have access to a book which they have chosen for pleasure. 
At the end of Class 4, the children will be sitting a national times tables test. Learning tables in Class 4 is essential and we will be spending lots of time on this. Your support with this at home is vital. I have placed some times tables challenges on the Class 4 web page plus links to SuperMovers and Times Tables Rockstars to support you with this. In addition, learning to tell the time is a key skill that needs to be, if possible, secured in Class 4. Telling the time on a regular basis at home with your child will really support them. 

We will regularly post pictures of the class working on Google Docs. Homework will be posted through this domain weekly as well. We may also give out notices or set permission forms on this platform so it is a good idea to visit weekly. 

May we also take the opportunity to ask you to join our Twitter feed @StGeorgesTauntn . We post children’s work here regularly and we provide information about reading initiatives which may be of use to you. 

Hopefully, there will be opportunities for us to meet in person this year and to establish the teacher and parent bonds that are so important to progress. 

Kind Regards, 

Claire Earp and Anita Potter 
